TOWN OF PALM BEACH

Information for Town Council Meeting on: May 8, 2018

To: Mayor and Town Council

Via: Kirk Blouin, Town Manager

From: Paul Castro, Acting Director of Planning, Zoning and Building
Re: Proposed Fee Changes for Land Development Applications
Date: April 27,2018

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the Town Council review the proposed modifications to the land
development fee schedule and consider increasing the fees identified in Exhibit A (attached).

GENERAL INFORMATION

The last time development fees were comprehensively changed was in 2008. At that time, fees
had not been increased since 2003 and were increased to recoup the cost of processing
development applications. Architectural Commission fees have not changed since 2007. The
proposed fee changes this year are intended to update fees to bring them in line with the actual
cost to the Town to process land development and Architectural Commission applications. The
fees should cover all costs associated with overhead, advertising and Town staff administrative,
technical and professional review time for the processing of an application. This includes review
by the town manager’s office, town attorney, fire-rescue, public works, police and planning, zoning
and building departments. This does not include additional fees necessary to recover other
professional review services such as transportation engineering or additional planning services.

Staff also conducted a survey of other communities that have similar types of development activity
(Exhibit B and C). This is provided to the Town Council as a comparison of land development
and architectural review fees of other similar communities.

Staff recommends revising development fees as identified in Exhibit A. That exhibit identifies the
existing and proposed fees necessary to recoup the Town’s cost to process these applications. Staff
is not recommending changes to some development fees that have been recently revised. Staff is
also not recommending changes in the fees for Landmark Commission Certificates of
Appropriateness as those fees changed in October 2017. If authorized, Staff will draft a resolution
to adopt the revised fees and an ordinance eliminating those fees in Chapter 134 as they are already
included in the master fee schedule. Both items would be presented at a future meeting as
companion pieces.



cc: Jay Boodheshwar, Deputy Town Manager
Jane Struder, Director of Finance
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EXHIBIT C

Fee Comparison With Other Historic Communities In Florida

Non-Historic Architectural Review

Historic Review

Designation

X (ARCOM) (LPC COA) (LPC Landmarks Designation)
Coral Gables $525 No charge w/o variances No charge
$0.50 per square-foot of new construction $2,500 + $0.50 per square-foot of new
construction
Miami Beach $100
Fernandina Beach N/A $200 - $500 No charge
St. Augustine $230 $130-5180 No charge
Pensacola $50 - $250 $50 - $250 No charge
$400 + (5100 - $300 depending on what is
proposed)
Key West $2,000 - $3,500 $150
Boca Raton $150 (plus $100 preliminary meeting) $45-$125 $510
$1,000 {major)
$500, $750, $1,500, $3,000 or $5,000 (staff $500 (minor)
approval to large development}
Delray Beach $1,500 (major demo > 25%) $250
$750 {minor demo < 25%)
$500 (lots < 5,000 sf)
St. Petersburg Beach $1,000 (lots > 5,000 sf), plus $100 for every $50 No charge

5,000 sf of additional lot or portion thereof




